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5150 South 375 East Ogden, Utah 84405 Phone: (801) 476-0202 Info@gecivil.com 

January 10, 2017 
 
 

 
Blane Frandsen 
Weber County Planning Division 
PDF via email only 
 
RE: Written response to Blane Frandsen Review Dated 1/9/2017
 
1. A Storm Water Construction Activity Permit is required for all work that disturbs more that 
5000 square feet. (The permit will be completed and applied for by the contractor as per 
contract specifications before any work is to commence). 
 
2. A Storm Water Pollution Prevention Plan (SWPPP) is now required to be submitted for all 
new development where construction is required. This requires that a Utah Discharge Pollution 
Elimination Systems (UPDES) permit be acquired for all new development. A copy of the 
permit needs submitted to the county before final approval. Permits can now be obtained 
online thru the Utah State Department of Environmental Quality a following web site: 
https://secure.utah.gov/swp/client. (Contractor will submit (UPDES) permit to county prior to 
construction). 
 
3. Please see the posted Plan Review regarding the construction drawings. (The plans have 
been revised as per comments from review and are attached for your review. Note that the 
SWPPP Notes pages were omitted due to being redundant information with the UPDES permit 
which will be applied for and managed by the Contractor who is awarded the project). 
 
Thank you, 
 
 
 

Mike Durtschi, EIT 
Gardner Engineering 
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